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Address that UDB issue be codified and have 10 votes on the issue. He expressed that he 
supported a simple majority vote on the UDB issue as it stand now with nine votes and did not 
have a problem with it be codified in the Miami-Dade County Code. Mr. Percival stated would it 
hurt to codify this issue if the Task Force as suggested by Ms. Perry at a two-third (2/3) vote 
requirement.  
 
Mr. Murphy stated he would consider placing it in the Charter. 
 
It was moved by Ms. Aguilar that the Task Force recommend inserting language in the Charter 
regarding the UDB. This motion was seconded by Councilwoman Garcia-Martinez, and the floor 
was opened for discussion. 
 
Mr. Ottinot questioned the time frame for how frequently the UDB issue would be reviewed. 
 
Ms. Perry restated her motion that the current requirement that it took a two-thirds (2/3) vote of 
the County Commission to move the UDB be placed in the Charter. 
 
Mr. Ottinot stated he believed that zoning matters should always be in the Code, and the Charter 
should be very limited.  
 
A brief discussion ensued among the Task Force members regarding the UDB line. 
 
It was moved by Ms. Perry that the Task Force recommend the insertion of language into the 
Charter pertaining to the two-thirds (2/3) vote requirement for the UDB line. This motion was 
seconded by Ms. Aguilar; and upon putting the motion to a vote, the motion passed by a vote of 
11-0. (Mr. Arriola, Mr. Bucelo, Mr. Diaz, Ms. Greer, Mr. Julien, Dr. Richardson, and Mr. 
Trujillo were absent) 
 
Mr. Donald Slesnick announced that he would not be present at the next Task Force meeting 
scheduled for May 23, 2012; and he would like for the Task Force to discuss the Government 
Supervisor Association and the Police Benevolent Association (PBA) letter regarding the 
mayoral veto on the union impasse items. 
 
Chairman Bermudez stated that the May 23, 2012, meeting would address the ethics and the 
Office of the Inspector General. 
 
Mr. Murphy suggested that the Task Force discuss the vacancy of the current Mayor’s office 
before the County conducts a special election or a run-off election. He asked that the Task Force 
consider using the concept of an instant-runoff ballot method if there was a special election that 
needs to fill a vacancy in the office of the Mayor or a county commissioner seat. He informed the 
Task Force members that this method had been used in certain communities like Minneapolis as 
well as other areas.  
 
Chairman Garcia stated that the suggestion made by Mr. Murphy could be placed on the May 23, 
2012, meeting agenda. 
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